
Progress Report #1 
April 7 to June 30, 2017 

Grant:  Focused Nurse Education 

The following outlines the progress made on the above-named grant between April 7 and June 30, 2017: 

1. The program has officially been named the ltcGAIN Program by LeadingAge Ohio.  The newly-
created logo follows: 

 

 

 

 

2. This logo will be used on the website as well as on all publicity materials. 
3. The URL has been obtained and the website has been created and can be viewed at 

http://ltcgain.org.  It is still a “work in progress” but the flavor of the program is evident. 
4. The first two modules are coming together well – Heart Failure and Diabetes.  Development of 

the COPD module has begun. 
5. These modules (and all subsequent modules) will be pilot tested by nurses in long-term care and 

revisions made prior to release of the program. 
6. The Directors of Nursing at four skilled nursing facilities have agreed to pilot test the modules as 

they are developed and provide their critiques for refinements prior to release.  
7. The on-line registration process, individual module evaluations, and module certificates are 

currently being developed and will be incorporated into the website very soon. 
8. Grant funds have been requested from the Ohio Department of Medicaid for the April 7-June 

30, 2017 timeframe and invoices have been received by LeadingAge Ohio from the OSU College 
of Nursing and the Optimized Care Network for work completed during this timeframe.   

 

Progress report submitted on July 14, 2017 by: 

Linda Mauger, Optimized Care Network, l.mauger@optimizedcare.net and 
Anne Shelley, LeadingAge Ohio, ashelley@leadingageohio.org  
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